
Fourth Plain Village Neighborhood 
Annual Clean-up Day – October 13, 2007 

 

What is the Neighborhood Clean-up? Here’s the information – straight from the city’s 

handbook for neighborhood association leaders: All active city neighborhood associations are 

eligible to schedule a clean-up one Saturday each year. The garbage company provides the truck 

and driver and the neighborhood association is responsible for providing volunteer staffing and 

for publicizing the event in the neighborhood newsletter. The truck can be used to collect and 

dispose of yard debris or bulky items. The truck cannot be used for disposal of household 

garbage, unless your association decides to target its clean-up for a specific site within your 

neighborhood. Large amounts of concrete or roofing cannot be collected at Neighborhood Clean-

ups. 

 

Some stats from the 2007 clean-up: 

3 truckloads of bulky items, totaling 12.19 tons 

2 drop boxes of yard debris, totaling 1.15 tons 

Disposal cost was $998.24 – this is money our neighbors didn’t have to pay to get rid of junk! 
 

A note from Heather, FPVNA Co-Chair: 

The Neighborhood Cleanup day on Saturday, 10/13/07, was a rousing success! 

� Thanks to the city for providing the dumpsters for our use, and for the three gentlemen who 

accompanied them: Casey, Kevin & Robert. They helped everyone unload their vehicles, and were a real 

pleasure to work with. 

� A big thank you also goes to Rodney M., John S., Steve L., Heather S., and Jordan S. for taking time out 

of their day to also help people unload their vehicles. 

� Thanks to Judy, Amoreena, Robb, Heather and Jean for assisting with the logistics of planning this event 

and being around to help out. 

� Also, a HUGE thank you to so many of you who helped your neighbors with their stuff. We had a few 

people who went out of their way to help others. We didn't get your names, but your effort was truly 

appreciated! 

� And, lastly, thank you to everyone who came. If it weren't for you, it would have been a very long, 

boring, 5 hours! See you again in the spring… 

� Below are some pictures – enjoy! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 


